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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

June 14, 2024 

Caldwell Police have arrested a man wanted on a felony drug possession warrant from Ada 

County. The arrest happened yesterday just after 6:00 p.m. in the 19000 block of Kiowa Creek 

Way. After being spotted by officers and attempting to avoid arrest by running away, the suspect 

discarded a handgun in the yard of a home in the neighborhood. The suspect made his way to an 

adjacent home where police believe he had been living.  

Officers and members of Operation Safe Streets contained the home for approximately two hours 

to get 39-year-old Peter Kolosey to exit peacefully and surrender. The Caldwell Police Crisis 

Negotiation Team (CNT) played a crucial role in the peaceful resolution of this event when they 

were able to convince Kolosey to surrender after hiding in a crawl space of the home. Thanks to 

their de-escalation tactics and communication skills, this ended without further incident. We 

want to thank the Nampa Police K-9 Unit and the City- County Narcotics Unit for their 

teamwork on this arrest. 

 

“Our Department will never tolerate criminals who chose to make Caldwell their hideout. We 

stand for law and order and will continue to safeguard our community by using every resource 

and tool available to relentlessly pursue justice. Caldwell is safer with Mr. “Coward” Kolosey 

behind bars,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 
 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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